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TO: Ed Lavallee, City Manager Q/( pb
THRU: Tom Mattmuller, Chief W
FROM: Eric Hill, Captain
DATE: July 31, 2019

MEETING DATE: August 27,2019

SUBJECT: Donate Forfeiture Funds to Venice Challenger Baseball

Background: The Venice Police Department seeks approval to donate $2,500 in
forfeiture fund monies to the Venice Challenger Baseball, Inc. to offset their costs
associated with purchasing athlete t-shirts that include drug prevention screen printing.

Florida Statute 932.7055(5)(c)3 requires

“Any local law enforcement agency that acquires at least $15,000 pursuant to the

Florida Contraband Forfeiture Act within a fiscal year must expend or donate no
less than 25 percent of such proceeds for the support or operation of any drug
treatment, drug abuse education, drug prevention, crime prevention, safe
neighborhood, or school resource officer program or programs. The local law
enforcement agency has the discretion to determine which program or programs
will receive the designated proceeds.”

As required by Florida law, Chief Mattmuller certifies that this request complies with the
provisions of the Florida Contraband and Forfeiture Act.

Requested Action: City Council approval to donate $2,500 in forfeiture fund monies to
Venice Challenger Baseball, Inc.

City Attorney Review: Approved

Risk Management Review: N/A

Funds Availability: $40,000 from the Forfeiture Fund are appropriated for FY 19.




